
THANKSGIVING
Merry Christmas to all, and for all we hope the end of the year has been blessed for you. As we look back 
over the year, indeed years, we're thankful for the signs of God's grace to us.  Recently in our church, 
we've seen the difference that God's truth can make in human lives, both in terms of the peace that comes 
from a secure eternal future, and the help that the Bible gives for everyday life.  We've been encouraged to 
see men and women continuing to grow in their trust of the Lord, and we've been saddened to see the 
struggles of those whose lives are not oriented toward Jesus Christ.  This season, we're especially grateful 
that the Lord has allowed us to be a part of His family, and that He has seen fit to protect us both 
spiritually and physically through our time here in Thailand. 

MINISTRY
Overall, the past months have been pretty much standard for us.  Most recently, in November, Daron 
taught Biblical Hermeneutics in Manila, Philippines, and in January he'll head out to Myanmar to teach 
again. 

On the home front in Chiang Mai, we continue to enjoy worshiping with Romprakhun church, and we 
appreciate the work God is doing there.  Normally, December at the church is filled with outreach and 
public Christmas stuff (for example, all night caroling, music night, and a special outdoor Christmas 
service).  However, this year things are a bit quieter. Due to the death of the Thai king, public celebrations 
are discouraged, and so we've tried to respect that with our outreach also. Things are a bit quieter, and less 
busy, which is not a bad thing, in a way.  

PRAYER REQUESTS
• We have been especially pleased to see God's work in the live of Khun Fiat (yes, named after the 

automotive manufacturer) and Khun Kwan. They are newer believers (Khun Kwan was saved early this 
year), and they are truly hungry to know God's word.  Daron has been meeting with them weekly for the 
last few months for simple Bible reading, and our "one-hour" sessions often turn in to 2 or 3.  Both are 
eager to learn, and, more importantly, eager to apply.  Daron has been constantly amazed at their ability 
to see, and embrace the implications of God's word for their daily lives.  Please pray for them that God 
would continue to give them open hearts, and strengthen their service for Him. 

• Please pray for Khun Kaew and  wife Khun Mari.  Their marriage is suffering,  and our hearts are 
bleeding for them and their children.  Their daughter Akane is one of Isabel's good friends at Sunday 
School.  Kaew has been a faithful attender to the weekly discipleship meetings with Fiat and Kwan but 
has struggled more with submitting life to the teaching of Scripture.
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PRAYER REQUESTS
• Continue to pray for the kids in Yunae's Sunday school class who are still unsaved: Jane, Pii, Buun.  They 

continue to attend, and so we are trusting the Lord to use their time at church to bring them to Himself. 

• Pray for Toshi.  He is a Japanese man at our church, who has growing more and more interested in 
following Jesus.  He is interested in baptism, but at this point we are still unsure exactly what part his 
Buddhist background continues to play in his life.  Our church needs wisdom as we try to honor his 
interest in the Lord, and work with him to make sure he understands the requirements of commitment to 
Jesus. 

• Pray for Kimmy.  She is a young Thai lady that Yunae met at one of the local shops.  She is  really 
interested in Korean stuff, and was asking Yunae some questions.  She has had some exposure to the 
Gospel, but she is still conflicted with her Buddhist background.  She is not sure she wants to commit to 
only one way, but she is interested in some of what she sees in Christianity.  She has expressed an interest 
in coming to Bible study with Kwan and Fiat when we start up again after Christmas, and so we're 
praying that will happen.

As always, thanks much for your prayers and support, and we ask the Lord's blessing for each of you also. 

The Wilsons 
(Daron, Yunae, Brynne, Isabel)


